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LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE, 30th August 2018 
 

PRESENT: Councillors Thornber (Chair) 
Councillors Pillai and Sutherland (Substitute for Councillor Sweeney). 

 
14 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Sweeney.  
 

 (Councillor Pillai arrived at 10.30 hours).  
 
 (The meeting closed at 11.20 hours).  

 
15 APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A PREMISES LICENCE: 349 

SALTERHEBBLE HILL, HALIFAX HX3 OQA 
The Assistant Director, Neighbourhoods submitted a written report seeking 
consideration of an application for the grant of a Premises Licence under the 
Licensing Act 2003, where representations had been received from a member of the 
public. 
 
The Licensing Sub Committee considered the report presented and representations 
made relating to: 
 

 Prevention of Crime and Disorder; 
 

 Prevention of Public Nuisance;  
 
and the Applicant’s proposals for dealing with those concerns as outlined in their 
proposed operating schedule namely CCTV inside and outside the premises;  
 
and had due regard to the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003, the statutory 
guidance issued under section 182 of the Act, the Council’s Statement of Licensing 
Policy and the relevant provisions of the Human Rights Act. 
 
RESOLVED that the application for the grant of a Premises Licence for 349 
Salterhebble Hill, Halifax HX3 OQA be approved subject to: 
 
Supply of Alcohol (Off the Premises): 
Monday to Saturday 07.00 to 23.00 hours 
Sunday 08.00 to 23.00 hours 
 
Open to the public: 
Monday to Saturday 07.00 to 23.00 hours 
Sunday 08.00 to 23.00 hours 
 
and subject to the conditions which were consistent with the proposed operating 
schedule that no additional conditions regarding the prevention of crime and disorder 
and the prevention of public nuisance were required. 
 
The application was accepted because the Sub Committee considered that subject 
to the modified hours the Licensing Objectives were not undermined.   
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The reason for the decision was that the Sub Committee took full consideration of 
the written objection received and the evidence they had heard. After hearing all the 
evidence Members considered that the decision reached was appropriate in order to 
promote the Licensing Objectives. 
 
(All parties were advised that there was a right of appeal against the decision to the 
Magistrates Court within 21 days of the date of the decision).  
 

 


